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05 December 2017

MR. LUIS O. VILLA-ABRILLE
EVP-Chief Operating Officer
Roxol Bioenergy Corporation
Brgy. Nagasi, La Carlota City

Dear Mr. Villa-Abrille,

With reference to the Cease and Desist Order (CDO) issued and implemented by the City Government of

La Carlota on 16 November 2017, please be informed that the said CDO is hereby lifted effective
immediately.

The lifting of CDO is based on the results of our inspection and verification of the mitigating measures
that you have implemented and committed to implement since the time of closure and onwards. We
would like to emphasize, however, that the lifting of CDO does not mean that you shall ignore your
earlier commitments and the strict compliance of the requirements imposed by the Environmental
Clearance Certificate. As such, we would like to remind you of the following:

The Joint Inspection Team will conduct 2 mandatory inspection and monitoring of Roxol’s
facilities every last Friday of the month as well as random inspection every two months
commencing December 2017, which we expect your full cooperation and support.

Roxol may inform the Office of the City Mayor of any pollution mitigation/eradication measures,
programs and projects it may undertake in the future. For the purpose, you may submit a
monthly report to the City Mayor’s Office through ENRO your Pollution Mitigation Measures
adopted by Roxol.

As feedback mechanism measure, Roxol shall permanently post in visible public areas
throughout the city and its website/social media accounts the hotline numbers of La Carlota City
Police Station (LCPS), City Disaster and Risk Reduction Management Office (CDRRMO), and the
Office of the City Mayor which the public may call or write to report any incidence of
unwarranted emissions from Roxol’s operation.

While we are glad for your efforts thus made to mitigate the obnoxious odor, we wish to underscore
that our office will not hesitate to issue a CDO again should the condition recur.

Thank you for your utmost cooperation.

LUIS J. JALANDYO
City Mayg
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